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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	An Act relating to the Kentucky Birth Surveillance Registry


	SPONSOR
	Senator David Boswell


NOTE SUMMARY

	Fiscal Analysis:
	      X      Impact
	               No Impact
	       Indeterminable Impact

	Level(s) of Impact:
	                  State
	                       Local
	               Federal


	Budget Unit(s) Impact
	


	Fund(s) Impact:
	              General
	                Road
	               Federal

	
	                Restricted Agency (Type)
	               (Other)


FISCAL SUMMARY

_______________________________________________________________________

	Fiscal Estimates
	1997-98
	1998-99
	1999-2000
	Future Annual

Rate of Change

	Revenues (+/-)
	
	
	
	

	Expenditures (+/-)
	
	$4,500
	$4,500
	

	Net Effect
	
	$4,500
	$4,500
	


_______________________________________________________________________

MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  Require birthing centers and acute care hospitals to give access to medical records of patients up to five years of age with a primary diagnosis of a congenital anomaly or high risk condition as defined by the department upon the recommendation of the appointed advisory committee.  If copies of these medical records are necessary, the Department for Public Health is required to pay associated costs.

PROVISION/MECHANICS:  Amend KRS 211.660 to direct that licensed free-standing birthing centers and general acute care hospitals give access to medical records to the Kentucky Birth Surveillance Registry; require the Department of Public Health to pay for duplicating records; exempt licensed health facilities from liability by reason of having provided records to the Kentucky Birth Surveillance Registry.  

FISCAL EXPLANATION:  The Cabinet for Health Services (CHS) estimates that copying costs associated with this legislation would not exceed $4,500, and could be absorbed within existing staffing and budgetary limits.  CHS further estimates that this legislation may produce long term savings due to better targeting or funds and programs based upon information obtained through the registry.
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